New Vienna City Council Meeting
June 1, 2021

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Jim Naber, and Dave DuBois, TJ Kloser, Kathy Engelken. Mike Leuchs at 5:45 pm.
	Kloser made the motion to approve the agenda for June 1, 2021, seconded by Naber.
	Kloser made the motion to approve the consent agenda that consisted of minutes from the May meeting and bills, receipts and financial reports. Second was made by DuBois. Ayes-all.
	Tyler Vorwald addressed the council and informed them of the new organization New Vienna Area Men’s Association. The group is looking at doing 3 large events a year to raise funds to give back to the community. Tyler went over the information that was discussed at their last meeting, discussion included liquor license, events, places to hold the events. The group is looking at August 14th for their first event.
	RESOLUTION # 14-2021 APPROVING THE CITY EMPLOYEE WAGES FOR THE NEW FISCAL YEAR was made on a motion from Kloser, second By Naber. Ayes-all.
	The clerk went over the responses she received on the survey that was sent out for the chicken ordinance. A total of 53 surveys were returned, 31 were a request to not allow, 18 yes and 4 did not care. The mayor asked for a motion on the topic of changing the ordinance to allow, no motion made, the ordinance will stay as is to not allow chickens and fowl of any type in city limits due to lack of motion to proceed.
	Liquor license for J&D Mart, VFW Club was tentatively approved by a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois pending all goes through with the state. The state has a new web site and there have been many challenges with it to approve and renew licenses. 
	Cigarette permit for J&D Mart approved on a motion from Naber, second by Engelken, Ayes-all.
	Building Permits were approved for the following on a motion from DuBois, second by Naber.
1.Travis Hoefler- retaining wall, 2 Cameron Cable- concrete patio and deck, 3. Bev Engelken-Concrete patio, 4. Roger Langel-Close in existing deck to make 3 seasons room. 
	The clerk informed the council that the City has acquired the property on Columbus St and had just gotten the court order on the 27th of May. Lansing Const has been contacted to demolish this home and will be doing so in the next 1-2 weeks.
	The council discussed the purchase of a loader for the city for this year, cost associated and availability. The consensus from the council is to wait until we can see where the city finances are after we finalize the latest projects we are finishing up.
	There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Du Bois, second by Kloser at 6:25pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

